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                                    Happy Independence Day 

                                                                                 

Roslyn Ginnis, Editor 

President’s Message 
Hope you are all enjoying summer.  I've been visiting my family in Idaho for the last few weeks and so 

blessed to be making great memories with my three daughters and six grandchildren.  I've been busy 

teaching swimming to young children with my daughter who lives here.  We've celebrated birthdays, 

graduations, Father's Day and trips to Lake Cascade.  I even attended my first rodeo! 

Upon my return I will be working with the Laguna Woods Aquadettes preparing for our Annual 

Aquafollies on September 8, 9 and 10th. 

We do have some future RV Rallies planned.  In October there are plans for Newport Dunes and Lake 

Skinner.  Hope to see you all there! 

Happy Trails,  

Bunny 

          
 



        June Picnic at Irvine Park 
The weather was perfect for our Annual Picnic at 

Irvine Regional Park.  We had over 40 RVre’s in 

attendance including at least 4 new members. 

Hamburgers were served up by Past President Dee 

Wennerstrom with buns and all the trimmings.   

Brats and hot dogs were first cooked in beer then on 

the grill by Leroy Roper. 

There were plenty of side dishes from baked beans, 

potato, corn and pasta salads, deviled eggs and 

chips.  The desert table included cookies, pies, cakes 

and Krispy Kreme Donuts. 

There were games avaliable and a few members 

played a game of croquette while other sat in the 

shade and enjoyed each other’s company. 

     

     

 

 

 



 

CELEBRATE!!! 
 

July Birthdays  
July   

3 Rhondda Yeager 

7 Jan Levinrad 

15 Val Lester 

15 Henryk Szostak 

16 Sam Clark 

21 Jules Anderson 

28 Sharon Braun 
  

  

  

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
and Anniversaries!!  

 

 

 

July                                                    Years 
  3      Mark & Kathy Furlan                 51 
  4      Dennis & Barbara Stachelski    19 
  4      Henryk & Donna Szostak          44 
 19     Mike & Carol Epstein                36 
 19     Andrew & Jane Perry                53 
 20     Rick & Janie Moore                     8 

 
 



MEMBERS ON THE MOVE . . . . . 
May and June found several Wheelers headed out on the road for several months.   

 

Our President, Bunny Quartararo, is in Idaho staying with her daughter’s family. 
 

      
 

 
 
 
Bill and Patti Clover traveled to the Tiffin Rally in Rock Springs, Wyoming   
with Kevin Clover and Suzanne Olsson-Clover. 
 

           
 
 



 

 
Heidi and Richard Penkava are on a Fantasy Caravan trip to Alaska. 

 
 

         
 
 

 
 

 

Beautiful pictures of fabulous memories!  Stay tuned for more in next month’s 
newsletter! 

 



 

 
Ron Marrin and Roslyn Ginnis spent the month of June in Colorado, on the way to a 

family reunion in Deadwood, South Dakota in mid-July. 
 

    
                Mesa Verde National Park – in Southwest Colorado 
 
 

   
Beautiful Pagosa Springs (healing waters) along the San Juan      Crossing the Continental Divide over Wolf Creek Pass was 
boasts the deepest geothermal hot springs in the world.                a gorgeous drive!  

 



 

   
Treasure Falls and Rio Grande River camping and fishing.                    Royal Gorge Bridge in Canon City was built in 1929,   
             and is suspended 956 feet above the Arkansas River.
           

 
 

Colorado Springs Highlights 
           

      
             Pro Rodeo Hall of Fame Museum                E-Bike Tour at Garden of the Gods 

 
Not pictured, but visited – US Air Force Academy and Cheyenne Mountain Zoo (one of the top 3 in North America) 

 
Tour of the U.S. Olympic and Paralympic Training Center (below) – for indoor summer sports 



 
 
 
 

         
  
 

 

Wishing Everyone a      
Safe and Happy 4th! 

 
 

     



      
 

   

RV WHEELERS CAMPOUT      
OCTOBER 13 – 18, 2022 ** 

NEWPORT DUNES *1131 Back Bay Drive Newport Beach * newportdunes.com 
 

Located on 110 acres of beach in Newport’s Back Bay, Newport Dunes RV Resort offers beautiful 
views and many amenities – beach access, relaxing pool and spa complex, nearby rentals for 
water sports and bicycling, proximity to Balboa Island and Newport Fashion Island. RV back in 

sites are 40’ L x 25’ W with full hook ups (30 and 50 amps).    
  

Total Cost: $310.00 for MINIMUM of five nights (including 13% resort tax/some meals) ** 
50% deposit check ($155.00) required by August 22, 2022 

Balance ($155.00) due by September 14, 2022 
 

SPACES BOOK QUICKLY – RESERVE NOW – SPACE IS LIMITED 
Rally Hosts:   Roslyn Ginnis / Ron Marrin – Call for more information (818)620-5019 

RLYNNIE69@GMAIL.COM / RONALDMARRIN@YAHOO.COM 
 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _   
 
Please return this tear-off with $155.00 deposit no later than August 22, 2022. $155.00 Balance Due 9/14/22.   
  

Make checks payable to Roslyn Ginnis and mail to 2002-A Via Mariposa W, Laguna Woods 92637  
 
Name(s) _______________________________________________ No. of people________________ 
 
Address _______________________________________________ Cell Phone  _________________ 
 
Email: ________________________________ Length of Rig ___________ No. of pets ___________   

 

mailto:CHAYAHERE@AOL.COM
mailto:RONALDMARRIN@YAHOO.COM


RV WHEELERS  

LAKE SKINNER RALLY 

OCTOBER 28-NOV 1, 2022 

$100 for 4 nights 

 

Lake Skinner Campground, 37701 Warren Road, Winchester, CA,   Approx. 1500’ elevation 

We have reserved 16 spaces at beautiful Lake Skinner, located in Riverside County, 12 miles southwest 
of Hemet and only 80 miles from Laguna Woods.  Tucked in the Auld Valley of the Tucalota Hills, 
Lake Skinner spreads across 1400 surface acres.  The lake is operated by the Metropolitan Water 
District of So. California.  Anglers enjoy fishing for bass, carp, trout, catfish, and bluegill.  There is no 
body-contact allowed in the lake, but boating is popular.  A marina provides rentals. There is a well 
stocked camp store too. 

This time we will be going Friday and coming home on Tuesday November 1.  The price for the four 
days is dependent on getting 16 rigs!  The cost will be a bit higher if we do not fill all 16 spaces,  
Sites have 30 amp electricity, water, a fire pit and picnic table (but no sewer hookup; however, there is a 
free dump station for the use of campers).  There are coin operated showers.  No ground fires allowed; 
use BBQ or fire ring. 

We will provide a packet prior to departure with more information for those who will be going.  We need 
to have your reservations and money by October 1.  Please fill out the form below and mail with a check 
made payable to Host: Bunny Quartararo, 700B Avenida Sevilla, Laguna Woods, CA 92637.  
Phone: 949-290-6769    Email:  ajquarta@gmail.com 

Co-Hosts:  Frank & Joanie VanWickle (949) 836-6527      

Co-Hosts:  Doug and Lorrie Gibson (949) 562-9144  
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

LAKE SKINNER RALLY     (Must have form & check by October 1) 

 

Attached is my check for $100                   Bringing tow vehicle?  Yes or No (circle one) 

Name(s) _______________________________________________      No. of people _______ 

Address _______________________________________________      Pet? _____________ 

Rig size _________       Home Phone _________________  Cell Phone ________________ 

e-mail address _________________________________ 

 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: 

Bunny Quartararo 
700B Avenida Sevilla   
Laguna Woods, CA 92637   

Area 
 


